GLENBROOK HIGH SCHOOLS

Regular Meeting – Monday April 26, 2010 District Business Office

TO:

Dr. Mike Riggle

Hillarie Siena

FROM:

Kimberly Ptak

DATE:

April 26, 2010

RE:

DISCUSSION/ACTION: AWARD of BID GBS Plumbing

Recommendation

It is recommended that the Board of Education approve the bid for GBS plumbing work to Expedia Construction in the amount of \$38,900.

Background

As approved at the March 8, 2010 board meeting, GBS is installing temperature controls on the men's and women's coaches' showers. According to Gary Freund's memo from the March 8, 2010 board meeting –

In the Main Gym, Lower Level, the current coaches' showers are provided tempered water (blended hot and cold water to a pre-set temperature). Currently 50 people use these showers daily and their number one complaint is that they cannot control just how hot, or how cold, the shower water is that they use, which at times can be very cold or very hot.

This new work will bring a new hot water line to the coaches shower rooms, as well as provide mixing valves at each shower head, thus allowing for individual water temperature control at each shower. There are twelve men's and women's showers effected, plus the new hot water line must come from the heated water supply, which is in the southeast corner of the lower level, all the way to the northwest corner of the lower level where these coaches showers are located.

Bid Results

Expedia Construction	\$38,900
CW Burns Co	\$39,550
DeFranco Plumbing	\$49,172
R. Rudnick	\$70,060
Shull Plumbing	\$72,575
Continental Construction	\$79,900
Capitol Mechanical	\$87,650
Estimate	\$64,000